

CENTER

Restoring lives impacted by incarceration since 1984

July 6, 2015

Karen Humes, Chief Population Division U.S. Census Bureau Room 5H174 Washington, DC 20233

Dear Karen Humes,

Family Reconciliation Center (formerly Reconciliation, Inc.) submits this comment in response to the Census Bureau's federal register notice regarding the Residence Rule and Residence Situations, 80 FR 28950 (May 20, 2015). We urge you to count incarcerated people at their home address, rather than at the particular facility that they happen to be located at on Census day.

PO Box 90827 4710 Charlotte Ave. Nashville, TN 37209 Office 615-292-6371 FamilyReconCenter.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Don Dawson, President
Coke Sams, Vice-President
LaTonya Davis, Secretary
E. Gray Lee, Treasurer
Father William Dennler
Teresa Pendergrass
Brian Glasser
Kayla Brandt
Tom Hallquist
Ed Miller
JR Davis

SERVICES

Professional Counseling Family Reunification Guest House Youth Outreach Community Education Advocacy for Families

STAFF

Malinda Davenport-Crisp,
PhD, Director
Lee & Donna Starkey, House Managers
Darlene Kimbrough, Youth Outreach
Ann Harris, Office Manager

By designating a prison cell as a residence in the 2010 Census, the Census Bureau concentrated a population that is disproportionately male, urban, and African-American or Latino into just 5,393 Census blocks that are located far from the actual homes of incarcerated people. When this data is used for redistricting, prisons inflate the political power of those people who live near them.

Thank you for this opportunity to comment on the Residence Rule and Residence Situations as the Bureau strives to count everyone in the right place in keeping with changes in society and population realities. Because Family Reconciliation Center believes in a population count that accurately represents communities, we urge you to count incarcerated people as residents of their home address.

Sincerely,

Malinda Davenport-Crisp, PhD, LPC/MHSP

Executive Director